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Equestrian Australia Jumping Committee /  
State Jumping Chairs Meeting - UPDATE 

 
Meeting held: 8 September 2020 

Below a summary of proceedings at the recent EAJC / State Jumping Chairs Meeting: 
 

MEETING DISCUSSION  

 
Voluntary Administration 
The progress of the Voluntary Administration was discussed. The EAJC Chair indicated he would send 
the Jumping proposal to all States with a request for their input and feedback.  
 
The Joint NDC Chairs will be requesting a meeting with the Interim Board as soon as they are 
appointed, which should be mid to late October.  
 
National Jumping Calendar 2021 
The National Jumping Calendar for 2021 is in the process of being compiled with the first draft due 
back from the States by the end of October.  
 
It is planned that the Calendar will show: 

o World Cups 
o Royals  
o State Championships 
o Young Rider nominated events (3 in total for each State) 
o Plus 10 shows that will make up the Shows for Rider Ranking Points. These classes should be 

1.40 classes however it is understood that some States may need to nominate classes down 
to 1.30 

 
The Rider Ranking Proposal is still being finalised and the draft has been circulated to the State 
Jumping Chairs.  
 
Young Rider Series 2019 
The 2019 Young Rider Squad has been compiled and will be published on the YR page with the 
header photo to be updated. The YR page will include the Rider’s name and state, as well as the 
criteria for the 2019 Young Riders series.  
 
World Cup 
The Australian League of the 2020 World Cup League has now been cancelled as all events have 
been cancelled due to COVID-19. There is a meeting planned with the WC OCs in the coming 14 days 
to discuss the 2021 season. 
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Regarding the Australian World Cup League, the FEI has confirmed:  

1. With currently no World Cup Events in the calendar in the Australian for the season 2020-
2021, the League is not considered a complete League. Regarding the FEI Jumping World 
Cup™ Final Gothenburg 2021, the FEI Jumping Committee is currently studying different 
solutions and will come up with proposals for qualification options for the 2021 Final for the 
various Leagues. The NFs will be informed in due course. 
 

2. That the Australian League Rules can be included as an Annex of the FEI World CupTM Rules. 
EAJC will provide the FEI with an outline of the League Rules (nr of days, nr of competitions, 
type and height of competitions etc.) which will be reviewed by the Jumping Department 
and the Jumping Committee to include the Annex of the Australian League Rules, once 
approved, in the World Cup Rules from the season 2021-2022 on. 
 

3. The FEI Jumping Committee has approved the request for the CSI1*-W Werribee from 28-30 
March 2021 to be included in the Australian League season 2021-2022 and counting for 
qualification for the World Cup Final 2022. 

 
Early Entry Codes / Helpers 
There was discussion on the use of early entry codes and the issue of getting sufficient helpers / 
volunteers for events. This item will be added to the agenda for the EAJC meeting next week. 
 
Agenda items for EAJC Meeting next week 
The meeting was reminded that agenda items for next week’s EAJC meeting should be submitted 
asap. The meeting will mainly deal with the proposed rule updates for the EA National Rules, World 
Cup Rules, etc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


